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Hart County Board of Commissioners

August 14, 2008
5:30 p.m. Budget Work Session Minutes
The Hart County Board of Commissioners met in a work session Thursday, August 14, 2008 at the Hart County Administrative & Emergency Services Center. 

Vice-Chairman Gary Mize presided with Commissioners Daniel Reyen, , Ken Brown and Joey Dorsey in attendance. Chairman R C Oglesby was absent.
County Administrator Jon Caime presented the 5% savings cuts proposed by the Charles Rice with Ag Services.  The BOC agreed to accept these cuts.
Magistrate Judge Selma Cheely explained to the BOC that she increased fees where she could.  The BOC agreed to accept increased revenues for the 5% goal.

The BOC then evaluated the Senior Center and Transit Budgets.  The BOC directed Linda Godfrey, Director of these programs, to bring data to the BOC on usage of the transit vans.  Commissioner Dorsey questioned the policy of allowing the transit vans to be driven home and questioned Godfrey on the savings associated with eliminating these practices.  The BOC then discussed the potential to save money by having the Jail Food prepared at the Senior Center.  Godfrey was directed to gather information on the transit program and jail food and report back to the BOC.
Forest Ferguson with the NRCS explained the programs that are supported by the NRCS position.  He stated that he was cut 100% not 5%.  The BOC agreed to cut his program 5%.

Wendy Chitwood with HYDRA explained the programs of HYDRA.  The BOC agreed to cut the program funding by 5%.

Chief Registrar Libby Forbes presented a revised budget request to the BOC in the total amount of $60,364.53.  The BOC agreed to an increased budget (no cuts) of $8,885 for a total budget of $39,513.  The Commissioners agreed to send a letter to the Secretary of State requesting more regional BOR training in order to reduce travel expenses.
Tom Mullinex, DFACs director requested that the BOC not cut the DFACs budget.  He explained that the BOC budgeted $75,000 for several years and requested they not consider his base budget of $60,000.  CA Caime explained that the DFACs budget consist of three components, the transportation system which was 84% grant funded in 2007, the DFACs base budget of $60,000 and the supplemental funding that was requested for the foster care program in the amount of $15,000.  The BOC did not include the supplemental funding in the budget ($15,000).  The BOC agreed to fund the $60,000 (no cuts) for the base funding.  The BOC asked Director Mullinex if he would consider a merging of the Senior Center Transit program with the DFACs transit program.  Mullinex agreed to this.

Tax Commissioner Burl Pierce explained that he can not cut his department 5% however if he was reelected he would continue to pursue delinquent taxes.  The BOC agreed to accept this.

With no further business, Commissioner Reyen made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Commissioner Brown, passed 4-0.

